Village of Aurora Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing May 29, 2013 

Present: Mayor Bennett, Trustee Murphy, Trustee Ominsky, and Trustee Taylor 

Absent: Trustee Farenthold 

Others Present: Village Clerk, Ann Balloni; Treasurer, Deborah Brooks; Wells College Dean of Students, Jenn Michael; and Village Resident, David Brooks. 

Call to order: Mayor Bennett opened the Public Hearing at 7:02pm for discussion on expending funds from the Recreation Reserve Fund for the renovation of the stairway to the Village Park and for new equipment at the Memorial Playground and from the Building Repair Reserve Fund for the renovation of the Post Office façade.  Mayor Bennett asked for public comment and there was none. Mayor Bennett informed all present that the expenditure was subject to permissive referendum and the following is a list of quotes solicited by the Village.

Stairway Renovation
· Jim Santos Construction - $6,900.00
· Rafferty Masonry - $6,311.00

· DePalma Construction - $6,904.00

Mayor Bennett noted that the quote from Santos Construction did not include reinforcements, the Rafferty Masonry quote included reinforced rebar and the DePalma quote was deemed incomplete.

Playground Equipment

· Gametime (8ft. slide) - $6,481.79

· R.E. Woodson - $3,468.00 (does not include shipping)

Discussion ensued and the Village Board agreed to research more options.
Post Office Façade
· Wood LLC - $10,075.00

· Miller Tilling 


Option 1 (enclosed/waterproof 2’ roof projection, water control included) - $30,500.00
       Option 2 (open roof system/exposed trellis. No water control necessary) - $20,000.00

· Mack Mattingly - $0 (declined to submit a quote)

Post Office Façade Sign & Bulletin Board
· Sign*A*Rama - $4,427.25 (including aluminum lettering and illuminated board)
· A&M Graphics - $3,840.00 (including aluminum lettering and illuminated board)

· Woodland Manufacturing - $1,535.36 (aluminum lettering only)

Mayor Bennett closed the Public Hearing at 7:14pm and called the Special Meeting of May 29, 2013 to order at 7:15pm.  All remained present.

Resolution #13-27 To Authorize Expenditures from the Recreational Reserve and Building Improvement Reserve Funds
WHEREAS the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees is responsible for the safety and upkeep of Village properties; and

 WHEREAS the Village of Aurora considered expenditures from the Recreational Reserve and Building Improvement Reserve Funds for improvements to the Village Park Stairs, the Village Post Office Façade and new equipment for the Village Memorial Playground at it’s May 15th 2013 Regular Meeting and;

WHEREAS the Planning Board of the Village of Aurora held a Public Hearing on May 22, 2013 to conduct the SEQR process which resulted in a Negative Declaration and;

WHEREAS the project is subjected to Permissive Referendum and was noticed in the Citizen, on the Village Website and in the Village kiosk along with the Public Hearing for the May 29th Village Board of Trustees Special Meeting;
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Board at a Special Village Board Meeting on Wednesday, May 29, 2013 at 7:00pm at the Firehouse Meeting Room, 456 Main Street authorizes expenditures from the Recreational Reserve Fund, not to exceed $23,000.00, and Building Improvement Reserve Fund, not to exceed $34,000.00, for the following projects:

1. Reconstruction of the Stairway to the Village Park

2. Improvements to the Post Office Façade

3. Replacement of Playground Equipment 
First:  Taylor

Second:  Murphy

AYES: Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Carried unanimously.

Contracts

Resolution #13-28 To Award the Contract for the Village Park Stairway Renovation

WHEREAS the Village of Aurora has solicited quotes to renovate the Village Park Stairway and;

WHEREAS Jim Santos Construction in Ovid, NY submitted a quote of $6,900.00, Rafferty Masonry, Inc. in Genoa, NY submitted a quote of $6,311.00, and DePalma Construction from Auburn, NY submitted a quote of $6,904.00

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees at a Special Meeting on May 29, 2013, award the contract for the Village Park Stairway Renovation to Rafferty Masonry, Inc.

First: Ominsky

Second: Murphy

AYES: Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Carried unanimously

Resolution #13-29 To Award the Contract for the Village Post Office Facade

WHEREAS the Village of Aurora has solicited quotes to renovate the Village Post Office façade and,

WHEREAS Wood LLC submitted a quote of $10,075.00; Miller Tilling submitted 2 quotes of $20,000.00 and $30,500.00, respectively; and Mack Mattingly declined to submit a quote;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees at a Special Meeting on May 29, 2013, award the contract for the Village Post Office façade to Wood LLC.

First: Ominsky

Second:  Taylor

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Carried unanimously.
Resolution #13-30 To Award the Contract for the Village Post Office Bulletin Board

WHEREAS the Village of Aurora has solicited quotes to purchase an illuminated bulletin board for the Village Post Office and,

WHEREAS SIGN*A*RAMA submitted a quote of $1,402.25 for a 48”H x 72”W board and A&M Graphics submitted a quote of $840.00 for a 32 1/2”H x 57 ½”W x 2”D,
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees at a Special Meeting on May 29, 2013, award the contract for the Village Post Office Bulletin Board to SIGN*A*RAMA.

First: Taylor

Second:  Ominsky

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Carried unanimously.

Discussion ensued regarding the quotes received for the new lettering on the Post Office façade.  SIGN*A*RAMA submitted a quote of $3,025.00, A&M Graphics submitted a quote of $2,850.00 and Woodland Manufacturing submitted a quote of $1,535.36.  Concern was raised that the Woodland Manufacturing quote, an out of state company, came via the internet and what recourse the Village would have if there were any problems.  The SIGN*A*RAMA quote included a lifetime guarantee, and they are located in Ithaca but, as noted, their quote is double the price.  
The Village Board agreed that more research was needed regarding Woodland Manufacturing before awarding the contract.

Student Housing
Discussion ensued with Dean of Students, Jenn Michael, regarding student housing and the Village Zoning Law of 2008 which limits non related occupants to 3 per apartment.  Ms. Michael is requesting one apartment be allowed to house 4 students.  Ms. Michael was informed that she needs to discuss the situation with the Village Code Enforcement Officer and, depending on his decision, may require an application to the Village Zoning Board of Appeals for a Use Variance.

Trustee Ominsky left the meeting at 8:30pm.

Lifeguards

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Mayor Bennett, the Village Board hired Sam Ayers, Kyle Howe, Dakota Marshall, Bethany Murphy, George Murphy and Jacob Van de Walk as lifeguards for the 2013 Summer Swim Program.
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Murphy, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Village Board adjourned the meeting at 8:35pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk

